Faculty Facilities Planning Advisory Committee

Minutes
Date: 

Wednesday, December 7th

Time: 

3:00 – 4:30

Location: 
LOH 168
Present: S. Grissom, J. Moyer, R. Henderson, R. Pratt, M. Morrison, T. Fisher, Z. Moret, B. Cross, and R. Garrett.

Faculty Survey – Bob Henderson

The subcommittee reviewed a few different solutions for distributed and collecting the surveys online.  They recommend a system used by Institutional Marketing.  Participants would receive an e-mail with a hyperlink to the online survey.  The survey and associated process will be submitted to Institutional Research Board for approval.  Bob believes faculty are eager to report problems and suggestions regarding classrooms so the response rate should be pretty good.

Send any comments regarding the survey to Becky Veltman (veltmanr@gvsu.edu) since Bob will be on sabbatical in the Winter.

Newsletter - Rebecca Pratt

Rebecca, Melissa and Judy developed the first draft of a one page newsletter to introduce our committee to the campus and solicit feedback.  There was discussion on whether the newsletter should be distributed via e-mail or a hard copy.  Scott Grissom recommend both.  Rebecca also shared plans for posting a variety of additional information on a FFPAC website.  She is meeting with a Ben Rapin from Institutional Marketing to better understand our options.

We plan to distribute the letter in early January.  Provide feedback and suggestions to Rebecca (prattre@gvsu.edu).

Future Projects – James Moyer

James reported that the University is likely to begin construction on a variety of projects to coincide with the 50th anniversary in 2010.  The highest priorities (in no particularly order) include an indoor recreational facility, physics labs and classrooms, student life addition Kirkhof, additional student housing and a library.  President Murray is encouraging state officials to issue bonds to help pay for a new library.

Other Business

· Melissa Morrison provided an update on the CLAS task force on learning spaces.

· Meeting times for the Winter will be determined in early January and will likely occur in Grand Rapids.

We adjourned promptly at 4:30 pm.

